WHOLE FOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

Minutes of January 2006 Board of Directors Meeting

DATE:


 January 23, 2006

TIME: 


5:00 PM

LOCATION: 

610 East 4th Street

Attended by:    Jean Sramek, Erik Hahn, Lynn Fena, and Theresa Koenig.

Also present: Sharon Murphy, General Manager, and Gina LaBrosse, Member Services Coordinator.

Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally. U = unanimous vote.

Jean called the meeting to order at 5:04 PM. Erik Hahn served as timekeeper.

Board members were prepared and no conflicts of interest were raised. The Board members present turned in completed CBLD 2006 Board Survey Forms.

MEMBER LINKAGE:

Theresa reported a verbal request for a branch store in Lakeside. Erik advised that Marian from the Community Garden Program recommends a class on growing mushrooms. All Board members present advised they had not completed calls to new members. Sharon advised that Management Team will be implementing new credit policies for members and non-members as quantity and collect-ability of bounced checks and member IOU’s is rapidly becoming problematic.

Important Dates

· WFC will participate in the Living Green Conference on Saturday, February 4th at Coppertop Church.

· The annual Consumer Cooperative Management Association (CCMA) Conference will be held in Atlanta, GA, on June 8-10.

***CLOSED SESSION***

The Board did not require a closed session at this meeting.

Review

Board approved draft Minutes of December 19, 2005, Board meeting (open and closed sessions) as amended at this meeting.   MSU-Lynn, Theresa, U.

Membership Report

Board accepted 105 new members and two requests for stock transfers on the Membership Report dated 1/23/06.   MSU-Lynn, Theresa, U.   Reminder that the Board will review all pending stock termination requests at its February meeting.

Management Report

Sharon brought the completed text section of the Business Plan for 2006 and 2007 to the Board meeting and advised that the financial sections would be available at the February meeting; the Board asked that distribution not occur until the Plan is complete.

The Board agreed with management’s recommendation to not ‘roll’ the FY2006 budget at this time.  Board reviewed notes from Consultant Marilyn Scholl on Board Goals for 2006 and other issues covered at the January retreat.

Compliance Report

Barring objections, the Board agreed to accept Theresa’s Compliance Report on Policy D10.

Following the recommendation in Theresa’s Compliance Report, the Board approved (MSU: Theresa, Lynn, U) amending the deadline dates listed in Policy D10 as follows:

“Policy D10…

1) Activities:

a) Coordinate recruitment process as follows:

1) All year: Identify potential candidates. Solicit names of potential candidates from the Board. Publicize the need for candidates. Review current member list and select potential candidates. Target qualifications as needed.

2) March: Review application materials. Include in application questionnaire advisement that submission will be published. Review Board Job Description for consistency with policies. Add any other pertinent material. Revise if needed and present for approval at the May Board meeting.

3) April and May: Personally contact potential candidates and send application packet to those who will consider running. Advertise in store, Garbanzo Gazette and on Cooperative’s web site. Offer application packet in store and application on web site.

4) August 1st: Applications are due for inclusion in ballot.”

Old Business

Jean and Lynn will prepare a newsletter article by February 1st (for March Gazette) regarding proposals relating to senior member discount and working member discount, without reference to a timeline for implementation, and advising that the Board will consider action on these proposals at the March Board meeting.

New Business

Jean assigned Board Compliance reports: 
D2 Board Job Product (Erik) and D3 President’s Role (Jean)

Lynn proposed discontinuing Board member calls to new members and developing a picture postcard of the Board to send to new members welcoming them to the Co-op.  As calls to new members is not a policy, the Board did not vote on this proposal but adopted it by consensus. 

Motion to Adjourn:  7:20 PM (MSU-Lynn, Erik, U).

Respectfully submitted,

Gina LaBrosse

Member Services Coordinator

